
Valued Brethren, 

Too keep you up to date, here are a few short lines about our January and February 2018, Lodge 
Communications. 

The January Communication was conducted in our Pirmasens Lodge Temple, on 22 
January.  Worshipful Master Eric, welcomed the Brethren and shared his desires that the coming year 
would be prosperous and wished all Brethren success in achieving both personal and Masonic 
goals.   During the meeting, our Brother John, proved proficient in the Entered Apprentice degree, 
paving his way to Fellowcraft.  

On Monday, February 26, we visited Peter Rasmussen Lodge No. 916, in Worms, (about a one hour 
drive from Pirmasens), for a joint Stated Communication and Fellowcraft Conferral.  American 
Canadian Grand Lodge Past Grand Master, Most Worshipful Eddie Guevara, was Conferring 
Master.  We’re proud to announce our Brother John, was passed to the degree of Fellowcraft during 
that Conferral.     

“Thank you”, to the Brethren who made the journey to Worms and assisted in making the Conferral a 
successful and memorable event. 

We are becoming an ‘aged’ Lodge, and I respect the desire of those Brethren, in sickness and distress, 
who requested their names not be mentioned, however, be assured my/our prayers and thoughts are 
with all of you and your families during these pressing times. 

Of course, get well wishes and prayers apply to all Brethren, wherever you might be. 

Fraternally yours, 
Juergen Kreissl 
Senior Warden, Mt. Moriah Two Bridges Nahe Lodge No. 823, Germany 

 
 


